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Montgomery Township
Baseball and Softball Association

Board Meeting
February 5, 2015

8:00 PM – Montgomery Township Building

MEETING MINUTES

EXECUTIVE BOARD ATTENDANCE:  Brian Ferko, Trevor O’Brien, Mike Simpson, Rick Ray, Tony Lauerman, Joe Romanoski

COMMISSIONER/DIRECTOR ATTENDANCE:  Mike Dunlap, Kevin Donovan, Mike Pilewski,  Paul Lupinacci, Mike Kuczborski, Bill Dudeck, Rob Smilowitz

MEMBER ATTENDANCE:  Keith Heilveil, Louis Cohen, Jim Cashley, Jim Bailey, Bill Palumbo, Jason Page, Joe LoStracco, Kevin McKeown, Derek Oh, John Monaghan

Meeting Called to Order:  8:05 PM
Call to Order: Trevor O’Brien call to order, Tony Lauerman second 

Approval of Minutes from January 13, 2015 Motion to approve by Trevor O’Brien Second by Tony Lauerman.  Unanimous approval.

President Report
· Uniform update – the board did diligence and did an apples to apples comparison between our vendor from last year (DJB) and a new vendor (Kampus) that was interested in the becoming a partner.  We did not make the change lightly and it is the best course for the league this year to switch to Kampus as our uniform supplier.  This is our largest expense and we will continue to review this annually going forward.
· If you have questions about the process please speak to a board member for details.
· General – all of the boards changes and recommendations are very well thought out and a lot of communication is happening behind the scenes. 

Vice President Administration Report
· Registration Update
· Jan. 13th we were at 289  - 82 Girls / 207 Boys 
· As of today we are now at 646 - 184 girls and 462 Boys
· Softball has reached 184 (177 - last year) - 
· Tball - 43 players expect 4 teams
· Pony - 69 players expect 6 teams
· Minors - 48 players expect 5 teams
· Majors - 24 players expect 2 teams
· Baseball is at 462 boys
· 5 year olds - 39 players expect 4 teams
· 6 year olds - 36 players expect 3 teams
· Potential combine tball division
· 7 year olds (Rookie) - 58 players expect 5 teams
· 8 year olds (Single A) - 64 players expect 5 teams
· 9 year olds (AA) - 40 players expect 4 teams
· 10 year olds (AAA) - 51 players expect 5 teams
· Combine 9 & 10's to become Minors (7 or 8 teams)
· Majors - 90 players expect 8 teams
· Connie Mack 84 players  - Last year we had 129 players
· What are we doing to continue to get more people registered - 
· Late registration open until 2/14 except for Baseball (TBall, Rookie and Conniemack) and all of Softball will go to 3/1/15.  These reason that these division will stay open longer is because there is no draft.
· We have cross referenced what kids played last year and have not registered - commissioners calling/emailing.  Asking for feedback on why they are not returning – some just don’t like baseball anymore and others have chosen to play other sports like Lax.
· Outstanding Balances - we do have 24 families with outstanding balances totaling $4,165.  We are emailing these families and will start to call.  Any player with a balance will not be able to practice and will not receive a uniform. 
· Equipment
· I have given Joe and Mike a list of items that we may need to order to prepare a budget for Balls, Lime, Paint - in addition things like L-Screen, Lime Spreaders, Pant liners, 

· Uniforms
· We have made the decision to switch uniforms vendors from DJB to Kampus - various reasons but savings was #1
· Changes this year - 
· Boys REC - replica minor and Major Majestic shirts with matching hat
· Boys REC - pro style pants and a belt for the Majors division
· Softball - girls will have tie dye shirts and either shorts or pants.  The pants will be upgraded from previous years to a better material.
· February 15th - commit to an order of shirts to save some money - $250 to $500

· Fields 
· We have filed our permits with the township.  We have requested all the same fields as the past
· There is a new township REC coordinator (Brian Forman) and they have received requests for field times also - softball at Whistle-stop on Tuesday nights, SV Tuesday's, etc

Vice President Baseball Report
· Uniforms – travel uniforms staying the same.  We are getting samples to the travel teams for sizing
· Draft – Sunday Feb. 22nd and or Sat. Feb 28th.
· Combining the 9’s and 10’s into “Minors” – Mike Pilewski will be the commissioner.  8 team division.  Note – Bill Dudeck personally called families that have not registered – common feedback is moving to travel soccer and Lacrosse.
· Coaches – Feb 18th Commissioners meetings.  Asking for list of coaches from each commissioner.  
· Draft guidelines – coaches’ kid’s ratings will dictate initial draft order.  Then we will draft all travel players first.  Ex. Majors 12A drafted first.  Then take 12B travel players next.  If a coaches kids is on the board he takes him.  After all travel kids are taken we move to REC kids.  Suggestion from Bill Palumbo – he does not think you should be forced to take the last travel kid.  Maybe ignore travel kids and just go with overall ratings.  Suggestion taken under advisement.
· Question from Derrick Oh – suggestion is weight the 10’s a point over the 9’s.  Response – that is why we are taking travel first, older kids.
· Travel pitchers will be noted before the draft to help in choosing players.
· Not going to pursue 8 year travel team this year.  We will look at putting together an 8 year tournament team – more details in April.
· Mike Simpson attended the monthly Park Board meeting.
· RT#3 – twp. agreed to cut back grass and we will peg the field 46/50 and 50/70
· Fence on WS#4 – no decision yet.  But the initial reaction was positive.  Follow up meeting mid February for the vote.  The cost is $1100 to $1200 that MTBSA would be responsible to purchase and install.  MTBSA would need to take the fence up and down weekly to allow for grass cutting. 
· We are planning on having a Coaches Clinic for all Rec levels for February 28th at Penndale (smaller gym) -- the venue is too small to open the clinic up to girls but if we can get a majority of the coaches to the session---it will certainly help the coaches run better and more focused practices for those girls registered.

Vice President Softball Report
· Looking at forming 8u and 10u Select teams – these would be played on Sundays
· 12u travel is looking to host a tournament on Tournament April 11th
· Travel team is willing to help with indoor workouts.
· Commissioner meeting on Feb 16th
· Looking if Majors and Minors should join North Penn Valley again.  We have 5 teams so we could play in-house if we wanted too
· Coaches have been identified except for tball – all will be done by Feb 16th
· I will be working out an Indoor Schedule for 2016 at Montgomery County Community College as the Twisters Indoor Facility (much bigger venue but due to renovations this year--not available for us to use) - this will allow us to schedule full size clinics for girls and coaches (I know it's next year but we have start planning these out in advanced and "market" to the audience.

· Lastly- The Twisters would like to host a Fall Tournament for the 14u age group--which would be limited to 8-12 teams for an NSA affiliated 2 day Tourney using the Rose twig fields- can we discuss field availability for early September or Mid-October for a weekend?

Vice President Finance Report
· Registration revenue $87K – increase of $50k from registration fees
· Expenses – registration signs and banks fees do to credit card payments.

Vice President Fields Report
· Request from park board to take down all banners and windscreens
· Also remove any remaining bins on fields
· Fields modifications on WS1 and RT3 on hold due to weather
· Shed update for Rose Twig  - Park & Rec’s will prep a site near RT batting cage
· Size 12x20
· 3 week order – Cost $2800
· Update on netting installed up on Ws2 – MTBSA will pay – need to get a price
· Park & Rec did maintenance on tanker and gator
· We need to get maintenance done on the Cushman
· Metal Bins – need to fix and get them back out on fields.
· Need to follow up with Park Board about netting on WS2 – cost is about $1,250 – need to get an update on how much we are splitting costs with Park Board.

Old Business - NONE

New Business 
· Question/Comment from Joe LoStracco about fields at RT vs. Windlestrae.  The perception is that Softball is not given as much as Baseball in terms of facilities.  As an example there is no snack stand and no bathrooms.  Brian Ferko replied and explained that MTBSA is working to make softball better by doing things such as adding a shed for equipment at RT, doing more field work on RT fields, investing in better uniforms for the girls.  The board further suggested if the residents of Montgomery Twp. believe a permanent bathroom is needed at RT that they attend the Township Park Board meeting and make a motion.
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Meeting adjourned at 9:10 PM
Move to adjourn:  Trevor motion, Mike Simpson second.
